
 

 

Issue No. 130 Newsletter Winter 2017/18 

Cane EndChalkhouse GreenGallowstree CommonKidmore EndTokers Green 

I hope that everyone has a wonderful time this Christmas and the world becomes a more peaceful place in the 
New Year 

Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) 

Since the last newsletter there has been a public consultation on the Area of Designation i.e. the boundary of 
the neighbourhood development plan for Kidmore End.  In essence, the boundary is the parish boundary 
minus 2 fields, which are within the area of the Sonning Common NDP.  The consultation finished on 
4.12.2017 and the boundary has been signed off by SODC.  The map of area is on the website  

https://www.kepc.info/ndp/ 

This means that we can now move forward.  A grant application to 
SODC, to start the funding, has been successful and further grant 
applications will be made in the New Year.  The steering group is 
planning two public consultation events in February   

Saturday 24 February  

 Kidmore End Primary School during the day and 

Wednesday 28 February  

 in the evening at the Parish Room in Kidmore End. 

The steering group is hoping that the two events will generate a lot of 
interest in the plan and get peopleôs thoughts on housing and what the 
parish will look like in the future.  The steering group is working on a 
household survey and further updates will be available on the website 
and at the public meetings. 

With regard to the number of new builds ñrequiredò in the parish, we 
have been advised that SODC suggests between 6-13 houses in the 
village of Kidmore End. 

If you would like to be involved or would like further information, 
please contact me chairman@kepc.info. 
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Chairman's Report   ...from page 1 

SODC Emerging Local Plan 

The Council submitted views on the SODC emerging plan. 

20mph Speed Limit 

The signage for the 20mph speed limit in Kidmore End village has started and should be 
completed soon. 

Local Large Planning Application Decisions 

Eye and Dunsden -  P16/S3630/O 

This is the application for 245 houses on land next to Emmer Green by Gladmans. 
This application has gone to appeal and a public inquiry will be held at Henley Town Hall from 1 to 
4 May 2018. 

Phone Kiosks 

The Council now owns three former phone kiosks, in Chalkhouse Green, Kidmore End and Cane 
End.  There has been work undertaken to improve the kiosks.  Alastair and Caroline McAslan are 
going to be painting the phone boxes and then looking to everyone for ideas in the New Year. 

Hedge Cutting 

Thank you to those in the parish who have cut back hedges.  If yours is still in need of a trim, it 
would be brilliant if you could cut it back.  With narrow lanes and very limited pavements, keeping 
everyone safe is a priority. Thank you. 

Pavilion Hire 

If you would like to hire the pavilion at Gallowstree Common please contact Mr Penfold at 
clerk@kepc.info. 

Website Sign Up 

The Council would like to encourage you to sign up on the website for email alerts, as this is a cost 
free way of communicating with everyone in the parish about what is happening locally. 

Free Bark 

There is still free bark at the Gallowstree Common Recreation Ground, in a pile in the car park 
area.  If you would like to take some, it would be helpful to us and you.  

Winter Plan 

In 2014 the Parish Council wrote a winter plan which is in this newsletter and will be available on 
the website 

If you would like to get involved with the Parish Council or with the Kidmore End Neighbourhood 
Development Plan please contact us via the website. 

 

Sue Biggs  Chairman of the Parish Council 

mailto:clerk@kepc.info
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The Parish Council has written and agreed a winter plan.  This plan includes 

Grit Bins at: 

¶ Junction of Wood Lane and Horsepond Road, Gallowstree Common 

¶ Junction of Rokeby Drive and Tokers Green Lane, Tokers Green 

¶ On Chalkhouse Green Road. Junction of Tanners Lane and Chalkhouse Green Lane. 

¶ On Kidmore Lane between Kidmore End and Sonning Common 

¶ On Tokers Green Lane, between Kidmore End and Tokers Green 

Support for Vulnerable Parishioners 

The aim would be to: 

1. Have a system within the parish to support vulnerable parishioners to get essential 
foodstuffs, prescriptions and if required transport to doctors surgery in Sonning Common. 

2. Co-ordinators who will have a list of parishioners with 4 wheel drives/winter tyres willing to 
support vulnerable parishioners as above. 

3. Personal details of residents would not be given out.  This is a voluntary service and cannot 
guarantee that all requests will be met.  The volunteers carrying out the tasks in support of 
this plan do so at their own risk. 

4. The winter plan is available on the website. 

5. The contact details of the co-ordinators are:  

 
Now the request for help,  please could anyone who 
feels that they would like to help and has a 4 wheel drive 
car or winter tyres please contact the parish clerk at  
clerk@kepc.info.  Thank you 

There may be concern about clearing snow from roads, the following information is from the  
government website    https://www.gov.uk/clear-snow-road-path-cycleway   and Oxfordshire 
County Council website on  clearing snow 

Clear snow from a road, path or cycleway 

You can clear snow and ice from pavements yourself.  Itôs unlikely that youôll be sued or held 
responsible if someone is injured on a path or pavement if youôve cleared it carefully. 

How to clear snow and ice: 

When you clear snow and ice  

¶ do it early in the day - itôs easier to move fresh, loose snow 

¶ donôt use water - it might refreeze and turn to black ice 

¶ use salt if possible - it will melt the ice or snow and stop it from refreezing overnight (but donôt 
use the salt from salting bins as this is used to keep roads clear) 

¶ you can use ash and sand if you donôt have enough salt - it will provide grip underfoot 

¶ pay extra attention when clearing steps and steep pathways - using more salt may help 
 

Council Gritting 

You can find out which roads and pavements your council grits in icy or snowy weather. 

https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/salting-gritting-and-snow-clearance 

The grit bins have been funded from the County Councilôs Area Steward Fund, who we would like 
to thank for this support . 

¶ Sue Biggs ï 0118 9723456 

¶ Jane O'Sullivan - 07725790838 

¶ Jane Williams ï 0118 9722166 

¶ Ana & Simon OôReilly - 07540567408  

anasilvaoreilly@gmail.com 

Winter Plan 

mailto:clerk@kepc.info
https://www.gov.uk/clear-snow-road-path-cycleway
https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/salting-gritting-and-snow-clearance
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The Parish Church 

Although it is being written on St Andrewôs Day, 
this article is required to include the dates of our 
Easter events!  The need for this is understood, 
however, and we are grateful for the excellent work 
of the team who put the newsletter together, 
throughout the year. 

Before looking forward to next year it is appropriate 
that we review, briefly, some past events: 

Many readers will have already met our new Associate Priest, the Revd Sheila Walker, who was 
duly licensed by the Bishop of Dorchester and has settled into her new role alongside James, our 
Rector. Sheila is already proving to be a most valuable addition to our ministry team.  

The sun shone brilliantly on the excellent turn-out for 
the War Memorial Service on Remembrance 
Sunday, with the Beavers, Cubs and Scouts forming 
an extremely smart parade.  The excellence of the 
playing of The Last Post and Reveille was much 
commented on.  It was most pleasing that so many 
of those attending chose to come to the service in St 
Johnôs afterwards.  

St Johnôs was again well filled on the occasion of our 
All Soulstide Service, at which candles were lit in 
memory of loved ones who have died in recent 
times.  

As well as providing a considerable boost for church 
funds, our Evening of Wine and Song proved to be 
an occasion for much enjoyment ï a selection of 
excellent wines to taste, delicious snacks and a 
splendid variety of musical entertainment, including 
(to quote the Lamb and Flag magazine) ñé a 
surprise vocal contribution by the Rector, during a 
riotous Harvest Home songò. Book early for next 
yearôs event! 

Following what, it is hoped, will have been a happy 
Christmas for all readers, one of the first events in 
the new year is the Week of Prayer for Christian 
Unity.  There will be an ecumenical service on 
Sunday 21 January at 6.30 pm in St Johnôs Church. 

Also in January is the annual Henley Choirs Festival (27 January, 7 pm, in St Maryôs Church, 
Henley).  As well as making their own contribution to the programme, our choir will join with other 
local choirs to sing a big work, for which, once again, our very own Frances Brewitt-Taylor has 
been asked to be the conductor. Congratulations, Frances! 

Easter is earlier this year, resulting in Ash Wednesday being on 14 Feb, when there will be a 
service at 8 pm in Christ the King Church, Sonning Common - a Eucharist, with the imposition of 
ashes.  Ash Wednesday is so called because of the ancient custom of sprinkling ashes on the 
heads of public penitents, who were required to commence their penance on this day. In more 
recent times, the practice was replaced by a general penance by a congregation, symbolised by 
the imposition of ash (a cross) on the foreheads of clergy and people. During Lent, 

é.contd on page 5 


